Meeting Notes — May 16, 2023

The LaFayette Rotary Club met on Tuesday, May 16. Gator Kincaid and Jody Stewart, representing the
Chambers County Ledger, were responsible for the program. Jody (pictured on the left) invited as her
guest LaFayette City Councilman Tony Thomas (pictured on the right) to speak to the club. Mr. Thomas
recognized members of the LaFayette Rotary Club who were members of the LaFayette Main Street
project and thanked them for their hard work and effort toward improving the future of our city. He
reminded club members that this coming Saturday, May 20, is LaFayette Day for Valley Haven. The
original date had to be rescheduled because of inclement weather. Councilman Thomas updated the
club on several projects the city is working on. The electrical wiring has been upgraded and significant
progress has been made on the water situation caused by flooding at the city lake. As of today,
additional new water pipes were being laid. On May 8th, the city awarded AMEA scholarships to
deserving students. The city has purchased a new limb truck and it is expected to arrive mid-June.
Bidding on the city surplus sale closed on May 15, 2023. Finally, Councilman Thomas asked us to
remember former mayor Barry Moody and his family in the very recent loss of Barry's wife, Tammie.
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